Data Submitted (UTC 11): 10/26/2020 2:01:22 AM

First name: Clndy Last name: Furse

Organization: University of Utah

Title:

Comments: Dear Forest Service,

Please, oh please, do not allow motorized vehicles on non-motorized trails. The main safety concern here is speed. If we choose to walk, hike, horseback ride on a non-motorized trail, we are expecting slower traffic that won't come flying around the corner and (quite literally) injure or kill us. This is challenge enough with non-motorized bicycles, and can only be worse with motorized ones. EBIKES have MOTORS (as an electrical engineer, I can attest to this), and Motors that make them GO fast. But it doesn't help them STOP fast. The laws of physics say that stopping distance is directly related to the speed of travel. Fast EBIKES = further distance they go before stopping. Not being able to stop = hurting those they crash into. NO to ebikes. NO NO NO.